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GROUND IMPACT UNCERTAINTY WINDOW

Currently BeppoSAX is approaching the reentry into the densest layers of the earth atmosphere. The expected residual lifetime of the satellite was computed by propagating its last available state vector (epoch: 28 April 2003, 23:46 UTC) with a numerical trajectory predictor including all the relevant perturbations. Concerning the predicted solar flux at 10.7 cm and the geomagnetic planetary index Ap, the last 3-day forecast, issued by the NOAA Space Environment Center, was adopted. 
Using for the final orbits of BeppoSAX the ballistic parameter estimated by fitting the altitude decay observed over 25 hours, the ground impact time window shown in Table 1 was obtained for the main debris. The confidence level associated with such a window is approximately 90%. 
Table 1

Ground Impact Time Window for the BeppoSAX Main Debris

	Impact Window
	Impact Date
	Impact Time

	Opening
	29 April 2003
	18:47 UTC

	Nominal Impact
	29 April 2003
	23:26 UTC

	Closure
	30 April 2003
	07:20 UTC


Due to the physical nature of the event (uncontrolled satellite decay from circular orbit) and the unique orbit data source (a few American military sensors), a rough estimate of the reentry location, with an uncertainty of several thousand kilometers along the final trajectory, will be available only some hours after the fact, unless reliable and consistent visual observations are reported. 

RISKY SUB-SATELLITE TRACKS

Due to the current uncertainty on the reentry time, significant areas of the equatorial belt in between 4.36 degrees North and South might still be affected by the impact of the surviving fragments of BeppoSAX. The sub-satellite ground tracks potentially at risk are shown in Figure 1. 
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Fig. 1 – Sub-satellite tracks potentially at risk during the 

impact time window given in Table 1

NEXT UPDATE

The next bulletin will be issued as soon as new significant results will be available.
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